Modesto Junior College

Planning & Budget 
Meeting Minutes
January 16, 2009
Present:  

Rich Rose, Co-Chair, College President (non voting)

Jim Sahlman, Co-Chair, Academic Senate President (non-voting)

Paul Cripe, Academic Senate appointee

Dale Pollard, Faculty Career Technical Education Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)

Jane Chawinga, YCCD Internal Auditor and Budget Analyst (ex-officio)

Kenneth Hart, Director of Research and Planning (ex-officio)

Myra Rush, Student Services Administrator
David Ward, YFA appointee
Joan Van Kuren, CSEA appointee

Ken White, Instructional Dean

Jim Clarke, Technology/Distance Education Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)

Karen Walters Dunlap, Vice President of Instruction

Rose LaMont, YFA Budget Analyst

Absent:
Rosanne Faughn, CSEA appointee
Bob Nadell, Vice President of Student Services

Gary Whitfield, Vice President of College Administrative Services
Julie Kurenkova, ASMJC
Kevin Alavezos, Academic Senate appointee

Vacant:

Learning Resources Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)

Guest:

Mike Sundquist

	Business


1. Review of Minutes

In reference to determining demand, Paul Cripe used the word “objectively” and not “subjectively.”  Joan Van Kuren requested that the words “are probably” be inserted in her comments in reference to students asking division secretaries about other colleges to take classes.  Ken Hart added the word “information” to clarify what is needed regarding the total cost of ownership.

The minutes of December 19, 2008 were approved by thumbs up consensus as corrected.
2. Review of Agenda
Rich Rose reviewed the agenda, reminding members that some items are carry over items.  Non-instructional staffing positions will be carried over to the next agenda.
Additions:

1.  Ranking Process

2.  Linking staffing to program review

3.  Speech Replacement – Charlie Ewing Retirement
Rich Rose stated that when PBC went through and identified positions, a late retirement was anticipated.  The decision was made to go ahead and advertise two speech positions and then bring the process back to PBC for discussion.  The intent was not to circumvent this committee, rather get this position on the list in order to get it advertised at the job fairs.  
Mike Sundquist clarified that one speech replacement is for Jannell Glance and the other for Charlie Ewing who originally thought he would not be retiring for a couple of years, not the end of the spring semester.  He added that the last couple of years he has had to fill full time speech positions with temporary faculty.  Searches have been done and two people rose to the top for last fall.  It is difficult to identify instructors for speech and although speech has an excellent adjunct staff, it is always difficult to find anyone to be able to teach more than one section.  All speech classes are filled to capacity with the exception of a few advanced classes.  The division could easily add 4-5 sections if funding was available to accommodate student demand.  Mike would really like to stabilize the speech area.  
Dale Pollard reminded members that there were supposed to be no automatic fills and that is the only concern he has.  He felt this speech position should go through the same discussion process.  David Ward fully agreed adding that there could also be other areas or groups of courses that have the same set of circumstances and they are not being addressed.

Rose LaMont said that the replacements PBC has made have been temporary full time positions and speech has had 2 positions that are temporary full time.  

Mike Sundquist pointed out that adjunct can only teach temporary full time 2 out of 6 semesters and if we are granting a temporary position, we will have to go out again.  

Jane Chawinga recommended holding on the Ewing position and instead fill one of the two temporary full time speech positions.  Ken White added that Jane’s suggestion allows us to create a pattern.

Karen Walters Dunlap reminded members that some positions were replacement and some categorical, they were not all temporary full time positions.  Permanent faculty have been hired from temporary in the past, decided from a lot of different criteria.  Temporary, full time positions were assigned from the Budget Committee some time ago to boost FTES, which they did.  Karen suggested that an option would be to extend the temporary full time speech position through next fall, then that position would then go with all the other late retirements next year to be assessed with all the other retirements.  
Paul Cripe suggested setting a date for faculty retiring and beyond that date, the division has to fill with a temporary position.  
Rich Rose suggested the date be October for faculty retirements to be considered for replacement by PBC.

Karen Walters Dunlap pointed out that the president of the college is the person who has the authority to make a decision on what constitutes an emergency.  The college community may never know what that emergency is.  She added that Charlie Ewing’s retirement letter missed this committee (PBC) by one week.  

Paul Cripe agreed that this position is good for our college right now and for the future, there has to be some process where past a certain date, it has to be an emergency to be considered.

Karen Walters Dunlap’s preference is to fill this position.  Joan Van Kuren said that students say all the time that there isn’t consistency and she feels that the position needs to be filled.

Dale Pollard said that he worries about other people that don’t bring their positions here and everyone feels their position is good for the college.  He feels that if approved, it might be viewed as a back door deal. 

Mike Sundquist, referring to his earlier proposal, stated that he made it clear that two speech positions were needed as a retirement letter was expected from Professor Ewing.

Joan Van Kuren stated that this committee needs to be able to make a decision and move this forward.  The committee did not know about the personnel issue and it was told to them that there was a retirement expected.  

Rich Rose suggested that the committee start with the basic agreement that it is not going to entertain any more discussion of permanent positions as of today.  The committee does not have to worry about a retirement coming in late.  If a retirement comes in late, the committee has the option of doing adjunct or one time permanent for a year with the established process of going through the deans.

	Action Item


A thumbs up vote was taken to approve the recommendation of a second full time tenured speech position be filled.  One thumb down vote required more discussion and discussion ensued.
Karen Walters Dunlap distributed copies of the Program Review addendum (previously distributed at a prior PBC meeting) from the divisions.  Karen noted that if the committee looks at the Arts Division section, their priority is replacing those two speech positions.  

Dale Pollard cautioned that the date in the future for retirement should be a date that wouldn’t leave a negative effect.  Rich Rose clarified that this is a unique situation and the committee is trying to get a process in place.  Karen Walters Dunlap said that AIE will make links of these positions for the college.

After additional discussion, there was thumbs up consensus to approve a second permanent speech position.

Dale Pollard added that beyond looking at data, he would rather have the person here presenting that position to give the committee an opportunity to ask questions.

4.  Classified Positions Criteria
Joan Van Kuren reported that in meeting with the CSEA president, they found that the 08-09 Program Review process is incomplete and missing some components.  Classified positions were brought forward in instructional Program Review but are missing administrative portion.  Discussion was held with the Director of Research, Ken Hart regarding getting the quantitative data that faculty and non-instructional used.  Joan added that the more they delve into this, the more they find they are missing items and there is nothing to present right now but they are working on it.
Karen Walters Dunlap said there were templates for Student Services and Instructional because that was what Accreditation wanted and on the back burner is administrative services Program Review areas that have classified staff in them that support our instruction but don’t have the Student Service and Instruction link.  Karen added that it would be difficult to look at staffing when we haven’t looked at the whole structure.  Rosanne Faughn and Joan are asking to expand the task force as it is just the two of them right now.  Jim Sahlman asked if we can get representatives from ASMJC as they would be a good resource to show definite need.  Karen Walters Dunlap suggested to quickly gather “the story” and data for administrative services prior to Program Review.  Jim Sahlman asked if we could advocate at the district level that we need more services to students.  Karen informed members that the district is undergoing a Program Review now and Gary Whitfield will be able to advocate for us.  Jim Sahlman added that the college is on a skeleton crew of classified and anything we can do would help. 
5.  Retreat: Institutional Planning, Year End Review/Evaluations

May 7 or May 14 are the choices for scheduling a retreat.  Rich Rose pointed out that the spring semester would be over by these dates and people would still be around. He added that we will be evaluating what we said we would, analyzing what worked and what didn’t work.

Those who will be participating in the retreat:  Members of PBC and AIE, Senate Exec, YFA Exec, and CSEA Exec.  
	Action Item


There was general consensus to hold the retreat on May 7 with the location to be determined.

6.  Budget Reduction
After the fall semester was over, Jim Sahlman compiled a list of values to kick off the budget reduction discussion.  The list was an attachment to the agenda and suggestions are as follows.

· Drop “adopted by” at this point.

· Use the word “creativity” instead of innovation.
· Have a definition for qualitative and quantitative.
· Reduce bullets.
· Drop parts that say to “avoid.” Make it positive.
Jim Sahlman requested that further input be forwarded to him and he will incorporate it in a draft.
NEXT AGENDA

1. Non-Instructional Staffing Positions (Bob Nadell)

2. Enrollment Plan & Management Report

3. Budget Allocation Model for College (Rose LaMont)
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